
Board of Selectmen 

SPECIAL MEETING 

Public Hearing 

October 29, 2018 6:30 PM 

Lyman Memorial High School, 917 Exeter Road  

LIBRARY  

 

MINUTES 

 

Members Present: First Selectman Betsy Petrie and Selectmen Glen Coutu and John Bendoraitis 

Others Present: Town Planner Phillip Chester, Highway Foreman Jay Tuttle, and Administrative Assistant Bernard 

Dennler 

 

1.0 Call to Order: B. Petrie called the meeting to order at 6:33 PM. The invited abutters were not present. 

 

2.0 Public Hearing to discuss and receive comment on proposal to discontinue Lebanon Avenue Extension 

 

Town Planner P. Chester stated that the abutting property owners of the Lebanon Avenue Extension were 

invited to this public hearing before the issue would be taken up at Town Meeting. He said a letter had 

been received from Prince Hall Acres regarding the discontinuance. He described the letter for the Board 

of Selectmen. 

 

The Board of Selectmen agreed to wait to adjourn the meeting in case any of the abutting landowners 

arrived late. 

  

3.0 Adjournment 

 

J. Bendoraitis MOVED to adjourn the meeting. G. Coutu SECONDED. 

 

MOTION CARRIED: 3:0:0 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Bernard W. Dennler III 

Administrative Assistant 

 


